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November Memory Verse: 
Make a joyful shout to the Lord, all the earth!  

Serve the Lord with gladness;  

Come before His presence with singing.  

Know that the Lord, He is God;  

It is He who has made us, and not we ourselves;  

We are His people and the sheep of His pasture.  

Enter into His gates with thanksgiving, 

And into His courts with praise. 

Be thankful to Him, and bless His name. 

For the Lord is good; 

His mercy is everlasting,  

And His truth endures to all generations. 

Psalm 100 (NKJV) 
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This month Golden Heirs will meet on Friday, 
November 9 th , at 6:30 pm in the Fellowship Hall for 
their monthly fellowship meal.  Blake Dailey, MHC Youth 
Pastor, will be the guest speaker and Katie Sandifer will 
provide the music.  It should be a lot of fun!  There will be 
lots of good food and fellowship so bring your favorite 
ñpotluckò dish!  If you need a ride, please call the office by 
Thursday. 

UPCOMING EVENTS: 

November 4 Daylight Savings Time Ends (Fall Back) 

November 8 @ 6 pm Ladies Night Out ð OCC Packing 

November 11 Veterans Day 

November 12 Veterans Day (Observed) ð Office Closed 

November 22  Thanksgiving Day ð Office Closed 

November 23 Office Closed 

Birthdays   
November 2018  
 

To protect from identity theft, birthdays are 

not listed in the on -line version of the Chapel 

Communique. Thank you for understanding!  
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Victory Bible Camp Fall Retreat 
By Joan Hershberger 

The sun shone on fall retreat  at Victory Bible Camp (VBC) this year 

with former youth director Al Areheart as our speaker and Nick 

Daniels again leading the music.  

As Eula Cottrell posted on the Facebook 

page Friends of Victory Bible Camp, "Al 

Areheart was our speaker. The Lord gave 

him the message we needed. Connie (his 

wife) just encouraged and loved on us. 

The Parkers had a family reunion (19 

total at one point) again this year. Our 

new youth and camp director Blake 

Dailey did a fantastic job." His fianc® 

Lauren came to camp as well. 

Al spoke on church growth and emphasized 

that it happens when we love people, spend 

time with them and practice forgiveness and 

grace.  

The Lunsford family decorated pumpkins 

and then held a silent auction for them. The 

auction raised $446.50 which will go 

towards VBC. Everyone enjoyed the variety 

(RETREAT  ð Continued on page 10) 
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Sewing For Operation Christmas Child 
By Joan Hershberger 

Thursday afternoons from 2-

5 p.m., thanks to the 

enthusiasm of Jean Tedford, 

we have a handful of ladies 

sewing shorts and dresses to 

put in the Operation 

Christmas Child boxes. By 

packing day, we should have 

around 50 pairs of shorts and 

50 dresses to send along with 

the other items. After the 

boxes are packed, the group 

will begin working on other projects. Anyone is welcome to come and 

help sew, iron, sort or just visit (we have been known to put non-

seamstresses to work threading elastic). At this point we have plenty 

of fabric and notions. Thanks to a couple donations, we have sewing 

(SEWING ð Continued on page 11) 


